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Mill Creek South Homeowners Association 

Minutes of the Board 

Monthly Meeting, 7:00PM

May 13th, 2009
Cale Elementary Cafeteria

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 PM.  Board members Chip McElearney, Allison Scholl, Jim Muehlberg, Michael Wheelwright and Scott Walk were present.  Also in attendance were Dell & John Erwin and Ronda McCauley. 

Treasurer's Report:  The final seven homeowners who have not paid their 2009 dues will be receiving certified letters indicating their dues are past due.  The HOA will be charging interest on the unpaid balance and seeking the payments plus court costs through small claims court.  Current balance sheets and expenses by vendor information were presented.  Interested parties wishing to see the HOA’s finances should contact Jim Muehlberg. Jim will also be rolling over a $20,000 CD reaching maturity next month. 
ARC Report:  Dell Erwin reported the new application has been approved and submitted for website posting.  The Committee is also looking to post help/informational guides on approved fence and shed design for homeowners.  Seven new applications have been approved since Dell has become chair and she is pleased to report all the homeowners very cooperative with the ARC and its requirements.  Thank You homeowners!  Additionally, Dell reminds homeowners that they can receive a 15% MCSHOA discount on Duron products.  Duron is going to be taken over by Sherwin Williams and the original Duron paint names will change, but the ARC is working to compile a revised approved paint list for all MCS homeowners.  The ARC is still seeking additional members, particularly any with architectural and builder experience.
Grounds Report:  Michael Wheelwright reported all the new growth plots on Arrowwood and Stoney Creek have successfully germinated and with the new spring rains, our mowing will increase in frequency, but not in scope.  New growth and runoff has also pushed debris into several culverts.  Clearing these choked drainage sites will be an important future undertaking that Michael has already begun to address.

Social Chair Report:  Jenny Commins, after many years of service, has stepped down as she and the Commins family has moved.  Luckily, a relatively new MCS resident, Ronda McCauley, has stepped up to take on the role as the new Social Chair.  Ronda was unanimously approved and seated by the Board.  Thank you Jenny and welcome Ronda!
Website Chair Report:  The Board agreed to post digital versions of the Homeowner Packet (Bi-laws & Covenants) that Chip has compiled.  Expect to see these posted soon along with the new ARC Application.
General:  The Board received word that Proactive Indoor Health has been employed by the owner’s contractor to determine the condition of the vacant fire damaged house at 447 Hidden Ridge.  This is good news as it indicates progress is finally being made for property reconstruction.
The mailbox repair team has replaced one more mailbox and work will be done to paint community posts such as the one at the end of the fire road near the playground.  The main entrance sign will also receive a touch up between rain showers.

Residents are again reminded to limit the temptation of easy food for native bears by securing, relocating, or removing outside trash containers, bird feeders, and pet food as bear sightings and incursions continue.

Last month’s community yard sale was also well attended.  Rev. Liz Emrey wanted to thank all the neighbors and to let everyone know that the donations given to benefit the Food Bank generated $269.

Chip McElearney will be moving this summer, so the board will be seeking an additional member, preferably someone willing to serve as Secretary.  Please consider serving your neighborhood and having one of seven votes on neighborhood issues.  Contact Scott Walk (or any other board member) to learn more.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:08 PM.
Reminders:
· If you want to get e-mails about issues regarding the neighborhood, sign up on the website.  Your e-mail address is kept confidential.

· If you are selling your home and need a copy of the disclosure packet, contact Scott Walk.  The cost is $25, payable to MCS HOA.

· Please remember that the speed limit in the neighborhood is 25 MPH.  Many residents (including children and people with dogs) bike and walk on our streets, so please be cautious. 

· All changes to your home exterior, including but not limited to sheds, windows, painting, mailbox replacements, tree removal and retaining walls need to be pre-approved by the ARC.  Please contact Dell Erwin at 245-5891 for an application.

· The Board reminds homeowners that MCSHOA covenants prohibit all signs, including real estate, for sale, open house, political signs and any other notices in your yard or in windows.
· The Board reminds homeowners that MCSHOA covenants require our yards be maintained in a presentable appearance and with no storage of materials/household items visible from the roadways.
· Mailbox repair/replacement is available for $25/$100, respectively, payable to the MCSHOA.  Contact Scott Walk.  Paint specifically for the mailboxes (Duron’s Shore Beige) is FREE to all homeowners looking for the do-it-yourself method.  Contact Dell Erwin at 245-5891.  Dell is also willing to paint your mailbox for free.
The next MCS HOA Meeting will be Wednesday, June 10th at 7PM at Scott Walk’s home (1605 Stoney Creek Dr.).  All homeowners are encouraged to attend and provide input.
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